
Minutes of Meeting

of the


Idaho State Bar Real Property Section


December 4, 2013 




TIME AND PLACE OF MEETING:


The regular meeting of the Idaho State Bar Real Property Section was held at the Idaho 
State Bar Center in Boise, Idaho, on Wednesday, December 4, 2013, at 12:10 p.m.


CALL TO ORDER:


Chairperson De Voe presided over the meeting. Members present are set forth on those 
certain lists provided to the Idaho State Bar for CLE credit or were present by telephone 
and shall give email notice to Dayna Ferrero. A quorum being present, the meeting was 
called to order.


SECTION BUSINESS: 



Old Business:


1. Hethe Clark provided an update with regard to the annual CLE, which will be held 

on February 28 in Boise.


New Business:



1. Chairperson De Voe provided an update with regard to section finances.  We are 
now below the State Bar requirements but have adequate finances to address 
current needs. 


2. Chairperson De Voe read a thank you card from the winner of the scholarship 
provided to the high grade earner from the U of I real property class.


3. Chairperson De Voe let the section know that the Bar has suggested an officer 
attend the annual meeting of the Idaho State Bar.


4. Chairperson De Voe discussed the bylaws of the section and invited a discussion 
of the section's goals.  Specific items currently included in the bylaws and may 
require new consideration include production of a newsletter or the fact that the 
section may engage in legislative activity.  Suggestions from the membership 
included:

1. Give new lawyers a copy of the form book.  

2. Develop a section-based mentoring program.  

3. Conduct a new admittee CLE (perhaps semi-annually) that would cover real 

property basics and would include the forms book as part of the price of 
admission.




4. Revisit the listserve?  There have been discussions of disbanding.  Mark 
Peters will work with Mahmood Sheikh to determine the details of the 
possibility of a third party administering the listserve.



MONTHLY CLE:


Bradley G. Andrews, Bar Counsel, provided an interpretive dance a CLE regarding the 
proposed changes to the Idaho Rules of Professional Conduct.


ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business to come before the Section, Chairperson De Voe 
declared the meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.




Respectfully submitted, 


Hethe Clark


